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‘Board of Selectmen
7 Town of Gilmanton, New Hampshire

Meeting
May 3, 2017
5:33 p.m. — Gilmanton Transfer Station

Present: Chairman Stephen McWhinnie, Selectman Michael Jean, Town Administrator Heidi Duval
and Transfer Station Employees Ronald Nason, Matthew Abraham and Arthur Kempton.
Not Present: Selectmen Marshall Bishop

5:33 p.m. Chairman McWhinnie opened the meeting, roll call attendance of those present and voting
(Chairman McWhinnie and Selectman Jean, Selectman Bishop absent)

Site Visit fo the Transfer Station

The Board revisited the Transfer Station to view the clean-up efforts and discuss the layout of the
facility and new compactor placement. The Selectmen determined they would prefer to leave the
current compactor in place, and install the new compactor next to the current; on uphill side with two
lanes of traffic between them. Ron Nason was asked to get the dimensions of the new compactor for
further review, and the Road Agent was to be included in future conversations to see how much of the
work the Highway Department could do, The possibility of using the current compactor for a recyclable
was discussed, whichever is the most viable based on comparing expense/ revenue differences.

The Board will discuss the possibility of allowing moze hours, on a short term basis, for employees to
work outside of operating hours to finish clean-up the facility. Ron Nason was asked to have containers
brought onsite for metal and glass, and to swap the construction debris container and glass, so that that
the construction debris container stays dry and the Town therefore does not end up paying for water
weight in disposal. Ron was also to look into placing an aluminum container behind the construction
debris container, which he would have to move with the bobcat when the hauling company was coming
to pick up the construction debis.

It was noted that future warrant article items may be another compactor and a new skid steet/ bobcat.

Ron Nason was to prepare figures for the recycling options and his proposed plans for the facility for the
next regular Selectmen’s meeting.

Adjournment: On a Motion by Chaitman McWhinnie and seconded by Selectman Jean it was voted
unanimously to adjourn at 6:06 p.m. (2-0)
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